


OWA'S HYPOXIA PLAN = THE IOWA NUTRIENT REDUCTION STRATEGY

The Iowa Nutrient Reduction Strategy aims to reduce the amount of nitrogen and phosphorus in lowa’s
waterways by 45 percent, and, at the current rate of progress, will be achieved long after the target date
of 2035. This strategy was developed through an interagency partnership among Iowa State University,
Iowa Department of Natural Resources, and the Iowa Department of Agriculture and Land Stewardship.

Estimates for cleaning lowa’s water range from $4.8 billion to $9.6 billion based on the assumption that

$3 million is needed in each of 1,600 HUC-12 watersheds to address both water quality and flood mitigation.
The Nutrient Reduction Strategy notes an additional $1.5 billion will be needed in infrastructure investments
to require municipal discharge permits to develop processes for nutrient removal.

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

EFFORTS INOTHER STATES INCLUDE WATERSHED PLANNING

Iowa is not alone in carving a path to improve water quality. The other states in the
Hypoxia Task Force offer a learning opportunity through their successes and failures.
Many states, including Minnesota, Kentucky, Wisconsin, and Ohio, require watershed
plans as a method of improving water quality.

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

THE ROLE OF WATERSHED PLANNING

A watershed plan is a road map to achieve improved water quality within a watershed. Where water quality
issues exist, a good watershed management plan defines how to solve them. These plans consider the specific
characteristics of a local watershed to create goals and reduce the risk of flooding and pollutants by determin-
ing where on the ground practices should be placed.

The goals of an effective watershed plan are defined by regulatory standards at the state and federal levels.

A good watershed plan is a community effort, written with the involvement of a broad list of stakeholders,
farmers, partners, local leaders, and landowners.

VIEW THE ENTIRE WHITE PAPER:

“Flowing Forward: planning lowa’s water quality future,” a report published in 2019 by Katie Rock and
the Center for Rural Affairs, can be found at cfra.org/publications/FlowingForward.
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